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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

This term is flying by! As ever we have 
been delighted to see the efforts and 
perseverance of our children and their 
care and generosity towards others, for 
example, both Aaron and Daisy have 
been recognised by their peers in our 
Book of Values for their kindness and 
generosity, caring for others.   
 

Last weekôs Mental Health Day was 
marked by the school community wear-
ing something yellow and reflecting on 
how to keep well mentally.  Within 
PSHE lessons the children have been 
looking at strategies to help with this. 
Years 5 and 6 have produced a short 
video of what they have learnt which 
they will share on their class Dojo.    
 

On Thursday 15th October, the whole 
school took part in a South Glos Maths 
Day, joining up remotely with schools 
across the county to celebrate and en-
joy a day of Maths.  We have been 
learning to count to 10 in Japanese 
and exploring and problem solving us-
ing the number systems of ancient 
Rome and Greece.  Children tackled 
problem solving in different languages 
whilst also looking at the football 
league in one class!  

Children have also been exploring 
number and shape inside and outside.  
Sam and Mrs Poole created a very 
neat (and large!) number line in the 
playground. Finlay, Ollie and Connor 
showed great enthusiasm for numbers 
with Finlay totalling the digits in the 
hopscotch squares mentally with great 
success.   The children have also been 

invited to take part in a South Glos Maths Flag 
competition.  See page 4 for more photo-
graphs.  
 

In classes, the children have been showing 
great enthusiasm for their learning.  Owls are 
exploring space this term and it is an ideal time 
of year to do this.  Have you spotted Mars in 
the night sky yet? 
 

Swallows are experts in all things Ancient 
Egyptian at the moment.  
They have worked with 
great care producing 
detailed and individual 
death masks based 
around that of Tutan-
khamun.  I thought 
Charlotteôs was the 
teacherôs example it 
was that good but all of 
them have turned out so 
well due to the care and 
perseverance the chil-
dren have shown. 
 
Robins have been detectives recently, collect-
ing evidence from a ócrime sceneô believed to 
be in the bakery in Pudding Lane where the 
Great Fire of London started. They had to take 
finger prints, write a police report and se-
quence the events of the fire.  The children 
went on to bake bread rolls which proved a big 
hit (excuse the pun!).   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Parents Evenings.  Whilst we cannot meet 
in person, we are hosting virtual meetings with 
parents via Teams.  Thank you for returning 
your availability.  Teachers will send time con-
firmations and a link to Teams via Class Dojo.  
As ever, please email or contact us via Dojo if 
you have any concerns or queries. 
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Congratulations to our new School 
Councillors:  Marcus (chair), Lotty 
(secretary) and Lexi (Y5 representa-
tive).  The children have already been 
reflecting on what they think about Hor-
ton Primary.  Their main points were 
that everyone was very kind, the chil-
dren enjoy being at school, children 
make lots of lovely new friends, the 
lovely teachers, they all felt safe and 
there are REALLY GOOD reading 
books!  ñChildren have a good time 
here!ò 
 
We are so proud of our school and it is 
heart warming to hear how much our 
children value their school.  It is hard 
during these times to show potential 
new parents what a special school Hor-
ton is if they do not get a chance to 
speak to our wonderful children.  Hope-
fully we will have a video to show off 
our school to others soon but we still 
have the issue of not being able to pro-
vide wraparound care for those parents 
who work with less flexible hours.  If 
anyone knows of a qualified child mind-
er we can recommend to parents view-
ing the school please let us know.   
 
Staffing Update 
Mrs Mitchell will be leaving us for a lit-
tle while from February 2021 as she is 
expecting a baby.  Mr Baglow may also 
be leaving us in the future as he is 
planning to return to his roots in Corn-
wall.  We have no date currently but 
know that he will be greatly missed.  
 
 We would also like to say a huge 
THANK YOU to Mireille Williams, 
Horton governor, who has unfortunate-
ly had to resign her governance due to 
personal issues.  Mireille was a valued 
governor.  She has always demonstrat-
ed great kindness and care towards 
others and the school will miss her.  I 
am sure you will join us in sending her 
our best wishes.  
 
Safeguarding 
As always, stay vigilant with your 
childôs online safety.  Checking your 
childôs online exposure  regularly 
(especially if they have a phone or take 
part in anything online) and monitoring 
what the age of certain games and 
apps are does make a difference.  If 
you would like further information or 
support on this please let us know.  
 

The Friends of Horton Update 
Due to current restrictions, FoHS AGM may 
be taking place remotely in term 2.   
 
Stars of the Week 
A huge well done to: Sam, Ethan, Jasmine, 
Zaine, William F, Lilia, Charlotte, Lexi, Albie, 
Archie G-S, Alfie and John who have been 
impressive in their efforts, concentration and 
care. 
 
Reading Awards 
Well done to everyone who is taking part in 

the Reading Bingo challenge.  How are you 

getting on?  Following the challenge, I hope 

to read outside this weekend if the weather 

stays dry! 

 

Book Recommendations.  Our thanks 
this month go to Jasmine who recommend-
ed the upper juniors read, óCoralineô by Neil 
Gaiman, Seth recommends ôPig Heart Boyô 
for a moving read, Lotty suggests óThe Mi-
raculous Journey of Edward Tulanceô by 
Kate Di Camillo;  Ted recommends, óWhat 
Happened to the Dinosaursô for an interest-
ing read, Mallory suggests óMidnight Gangô 
by David Walliams, Mia recommends, óThe 
Cat who wanted to go Homeô; if you are 
looking for something lighthearted, Buddy 
recommends, óFun Runô and Jamie recom-
mends óAstrosaursô by Steve Cole.  Owls 
class have been reading a book based in 
space by Frank Cottrell Boyce and if you 
like this author, Lexi recommends reading 
his other book, óThe Astounding Broccoli 
Boyô.   
 
Book Week will be taking place the week 
commencing 9th November.  Miss Casley 
has planned a wealth of enjoyable activities 
to promote and celebrate reading - see Dojo 
for more information.   
Due to these unusual times some of our 
events have needed to be tweaked.  The 
evening Pyjama Party will now take place 
during the day (Tuesday 10th November).  
However, rest assured, we hope to still have 
cookies and hot chocolate and we will come 
to school in our pyjamas (but shoes for out-
side will be needed!).  On Friday 13th No-
vember we will have our Book Character 
costume competition.  Children (and adults) 
are welcome to dress up as someone/thing 
óMaking a Differenceô.  Come prepared to 
share what book your character is from and 
why you picked them.   
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Academic year 2020/2021 
 
TERM 1 
23.10.2020   End of Term 1 
 
TERM 2 
02.11.2020   Start of Term 2 
09.11.2020   Book Week 
10.11.2020   Pyjama Party - children can wear pjs to school 
13.11.2020   Fridayôs Dress up as a book character day  
     theme: Making a Difference 
18.12.2020   End of Term 2 
 
TERM 3 
04.01.2021   Start of Term 3: In-Service Training Day—children not in school 
05.01.2021   First Day back for Children 
12.02.2021   End of Term 3 
 
TERM 4 
22.02.2021   Start of Term 4: INSET - children not in school 
23.02.2021   Start of Term 4 first day back for children  
01.04.2021   End of Term 4 
 
TERMS 5 
19.04.2021   Start of Term 5 
28.05.2021   End of Term 5 
 
TERM 6 
07.06.2021   Start of Term 6 
20.07.2021   Last day of Term 6 for children 
21.07.2021   End of Term 6 INSET day - children not in school 
 
Please note: 1 more INSET date to be confirmed. 
 
Reception children have enjoyed making and decorating their salt dough names to help 
with name recognition.  They have also had a marvellous time with various art  and tech-
nology activities.   

Robins class enjoyed making and tasting fresh bread as part of their topic on the Great 
Fire of London.  



  
 


